
  

Stamps and Inks  

Photopolymer vs. Acrylic stamps.    

All stamps are not created equal.  
Photopolymer stamps  

Photopolymer stamps are generally made in the US and the UK, etc 
and created with a negative.  Photopolymer stamps have been used 
in the printing industry for over 50 years and are meant to 
transfer ink.  If your stamps get dusty or dirty you can simply 
wash them with warm soap water and they will stick to your 
acrylic block again.  The reason you need either the cling or 
some type of adhesive with the TC Stampmaker stamps is that we 
have added the plastic backing sheet to act as the floor or base 
of the stamp so therefore the back is not sticky, like regular 
Photopolymer stamps.  In doing this we have guaranteed, you will 
consistently get a nice deeply etched stamp every time.  Do not 
sand these images like you would with some of the acrylic stamps 
as you can take off the top layer of the stamps and then you 
will lose a lot of the details.  Think of an old fashioned 
printing press-you want the ink to float on the top of the 
image. So if you scrub the ink into the stamp you will blur the 
image as you are basically filling it with ink. You can get the 
details just as clear and fine with Photopolymer stamps as you 
can with regular rubber stamps.   
 

Acrylic Stamps  
Generally, you can tell acrylic stamps as they are usually made 
in China and sometimes look blueish in color from the side view 
and they are usually made with a mold.  Also, these look very 
pretty and shiny when you buy them. People sometimes have 
problems inking them and resort to sanding or erasing on them.  
They have problems inking them because many times they are made 
with silicone.  Think about silicone-like the caulking around 
your bathtub-it is meant to repel water and most inks are water 
based so unless you are using pigment or solvent based inks they 
don't get the coverage needed to ink properly.  I am not saying 
these are bad-you just need to know that there is a difference 
between acrylic and Photopolymer stamps.  Also, over time 
acrylic stamps will lose their stickiness and you will have to 
use some type of adhesive to attach them to the acrylic block.  



What ink do I use?  
This info is from my own personal experience after pretty much 

trying every ink available for over a decade.  As far as picking 
one ink-that is difficult to say as you need different inks for 
different surfaces and different effects but my main go to ink 
for Photopolymer stamps is Black Onyx Versafine by Tsukineko.  

 
Solvent based inks  
Solvent inks-such as Stazon.  This is a great ink and you can 
use it for many things.  But the cleaners needed will eventually 

break down the photopolymer.  Also, DO NOT use Stazon if you 
are going to color with Copic markers as it will ruin them.  
 
Pigment based inks  
Pigment inks-these work great for heat embossing with powder and 
heat gun as they stay wet longer than dye inks and they give 
crisp, clean images.  
My favorite ink for fine detailed images is Versafine.  It is a 
quick drying oil-based pigment ink.  It is archival and resists 
water so you can use it with watercolors.  But the nice thing is 
that it cleans up with water and will not stain your stamps.  If 
you are going to use your stamps with colored, clear or white 
inks you need to get them clean or the ink will transfer.  I 
have found that if you are stamping on a slick surface like 
shrink plastic-if you stamp first on a piece of scratch paper-
the stamps won't slip as easily.  
The Adirondacks from Ranger also come in pigment inks but I have 
limited access to them here locally so I am not sure if they 
will stain the stamps. 
 
Dye based Inks  
Dye inks-These are quick drying inks that are water based and 
dry almost instantly. 
I have gotten pretty similar results from Memento ink from 
Tsukineko and Archival ink from Ranger but the Archival will 
stain your photopolymer stamps purple and the memento will stain 
them also if you leave it on your stamps.  If you are just using 
black or darker inks then it doesn't matter so much but its hard 
to tell if the stamps are clean. You can prevent most inks from 
staining by using either a clear watermark ink or Versafine 
under inks that may stain the stamps. 



The Distress inks from Ranger are also dye inks but they have 
been given different properties than regular dye inks and are 
meant to give a mottled, distressed look not crisp, clean solid 
images.  
 
Chalk inks  
Chalk inks-these are pigment type inks but they have a flat 
matte finish like chalk pastels and they are archival.  
 
Hybrids inks  
Hybrid inks from companies like Stewart Superior-I really like 
these inks as they offer the best of both dye and pigment inks 
but they will stain polymer stamps also.  I use these more with 
my regular rubber stamps.  
 
Watermark Inks  
Watermark inks-I have been using the Versamark for years as that 
is what I started with. I know Ranger also makes a watermark ink 
but I haven't tried it.  I also use this for embossing.  Also 
you can get some great results stamping with a watermark ink and 
letting it dry and then applying chalks over the image it-you 
can make images any color or a tone of the background paper.  
 
Fabric inks  
There are also specialty fabric inks available that are 
permanent and not wash out if you heat set them; but I have 
found out these dry out fairly quickly and you need to re-ink 
them regularly.  They do a great job but colors are limited.   
 
Acrylic Paint  
You can use acrylic paint on your photopolymer stamps but make 
sure to clean this off right away.  This works best on the more 
bold and chunky types of stamps.  It tends to fill in superfine 
detailed stamps too much and you get blobs of paint. There is 
also fabric medium you can purchase to mix with the paint to 
create your own fabric paints.  
 
 
 




